


 

 
 

 

AGENDA 

 
 

1. Call to Order 

  Roll Call, Introductions & Announcements 

  Agenda Review and Adoption  
 

2. Open Forum   

3. Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes from October 7, 2020 action 

4. Approval of Transfer of Program Grant in Support of Comprehensive Afterschool 

Programming at Burckhalter Elementary School from Ujimaa Foundation to Girls 

Incorporated of Alameda County for the Current FY2020-2021 School Year and With 

the Option to Renew for the Upcoming FY2021-2022 School Year 

action 

5. Adoption of the OFCY Independent FY2019-2020 Evaluation Report Presented By 

Social Policy Research Associates (SPR) 

 

action 

6. Update on Strategic Investment Planning for 2022-2025  

7. Administrative Matters 

  General Announcements 

  Upcoming Meetings 

 

8. Adjournment  

  



 

MINUTES TO BE APPROVED 
Oakland Fund for Children and Youth (OFCY) 

Planning and Oversight Committee (POC) Meeting 

 

October 7th, 2020 - 6:00pm-9:00pm 

Zoom Teleconference 
 

   
 

 

 
Committee Members present:  Anakarita Allen, Betty Booker, Bill Riley, Jorge Velasco, 

Kimberley Aceves, Langston Buddenhagen, Peter Lê, 
Tasion Kwamilele 

Committee Members absent:  Dwayne Davis, Gregory Hampton 

Staff Members present:    Sandra Taylor, OFCY Manager; Mike Wetzel, OFCY 
Planner; Scott Kim, OFCY Program Analyst 

 

1. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by POC Co-Chair Langston Buddenhagen. POC 
members and staff introduced themselves. Two new members, Bill Riley (Mayor’s Office) and 

Jorge Velasco (District 5) attended their first POC meeting.    

 

2. Open Forum  

There was one public speaker: Marianne Ceballos, Unity Council. 

 

3. Election of Planning and Oversight Committee (POC) Co-Chairs for 2020-2021 

Anakarita Allen nominated Tasion Kwamilele to be the new adult POC co-chair for 2020-
2021 and Kimberly Aceves also voiced support. Tasion accepted the nomination. Bill Riley 
made a motion for Tasion Kwamilele to serve as the new adult co-chair for 2020-2021, which 
was seconded by Anakarita Allen. A roll call of the vote followed, and all members voted to 
approve the motion .  

 

The election of the youth co-chair was postponed because the only youth member present 
was Langston Buddenhagen, who has served as the youth co-chair for two years. Langston 
has appreciated the opportunity to serve as the POC youth co-chair and feels that another 
youth member should now have that opportunity. He will serve as the acting youth co-chair 
until a new youth co-chair can be identified and elected.   

 

4. Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes from July 15, 2020 

Tasion Kwamilele moved to accept the prior meeting minutes as submitted. Anakarita Allen 
seconded the motion. A roll call of the vote followed, and all members voted to approve the 
motion to approve the prior meeting minutes as presented, with the exception of Bill Riley 
and Jorge Velasco, who abstained.  

 


